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Memorandum 
 

To:  Tiffany Allen 
Development Services Department 
276 Fourth Avenue 
Chula Vista, CA  91910 

  

CC: Curt Smith – HomeFed, Steve Leveson - HomeFed 

From: Peter Piller, Managing Principal  

Date:  June 4, 2020 

 
 
 
Dear Tiffany: 
 
On behalf of HomeFed Corporation (“HomeFed”), the owner of the mixed use/community purpose facility 
site within Otay Ranch Village 3.  The mixed use/community purpose site consisting of APN 644-061-08-
00 and 644-061-09-00 (“Affected Lots”) are included within City of Chula Vista CFD No. 18M (“CFD 
18M”) established to fund the maintenance and replacement of landscaping, storm water, walls and fencing 
and trails.  I am writing pursuant to Section G of the Rate and Method of Apportionment for CFD 18M (the 
“RMA”) to appeal the City’s determination of the amount of the Special Tax that will apply to the Affected 
Lots under the RMA in Fiscal Year 2019-20 and thereafter.  (Capitalized terms used in this letter shall have 
the meaning ascribed to them in the RMA unless otherwise defined herein.)  For the reasons described 
below, HomeFed requests that the Special Tax applicable to the Affected Lots in Fiscal Year 2019-20 be 
determined based upon only the Multi-Family Property designation per the RMA on the Affected Lots, 
rather than the Multi-Family Property and Non-Residential Property designation.   

CFD No. 18M was formed to generate funding to meet the budget negotiated with HomeFed totaling 
$1,591,750 for the 2016/17 fiscal year.  The budget was allocated to the various anticipated land uses within 
CFD No. 18M to determine the special tax rates required by land use.  This allocation is demonstrated in 
Exhibit C of the CFD Report for CFD No. 18M prepared by Willdan (see attached Exhibit C).  Exhibit C 
clearly shows that the intent of CFD No. 18M was to only levy a special tax on the Multi-Family Property.  
Unfortunately, the text of the RMA is not clear and can be interpreted to conflict with Exhibit C.  Further, 
there is a sufficient amount of Multi-Family Property that can be levied to generate the full intended amount 
of the special tax without also levying the special tax on the Affected Lost as Non-Residential Property. 

 



 

 

On behalf of HomeFed, we are asking the City Council interpret the RMA consistent with the initial intent 
when CFD No. 18M was formed and to provide a refund of $64,993 as determined in the table below.   

Total CFD No. 18 M Levied (Affected Lots) $100,351
Levy Applicable to Multi-Family Property Only 35,358
Over Levy (Requested Refund) $64,993

 

If you need any additional information, please feel free to contact me. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Peter Piller 
Managing Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 


